Town of Moorcroft
Regular Meeting of the Council
Monday, November 28, 2016

Town Council Present: Mayor Steve Sproul, Councilmen Mathews, Claar and Aloisio
Absent: Councilman Glenn

Town Employees Present: Clerk/Treasurer Cheryl Schneider, Public Works Director Cory
Allison, Police Chief Doug Lundborg, HDR Engineers Heath Turbiville and Nick VanWyhe

Mayor Steve Sproul called the meeting to order at 7:09 p.m. and the Pledge of Allegiance was
said.

Guests:

Mandy Gideon, Deere Haven, requested a catering permit to serve wine and beer for the
Pinnacle Bank fundraiser on December 9" at the MTC. Councilman Claar motioned to allow
catering permit on December 9" from 5-8 p.m. and Councilman Mathews seconded. Motion
carried 4/0.

lane West asked for follow up information on Public Werks Director Allison’s CDL certification.
Consent Agenda:

Discussion was had on the bill list. Councilman Aloisio mationed ta accept the Consent
Agenda and Bill List 2 and Councilman Mathews seconded. Motion passed 4/0.

Old Business: Discussion was had on the officer in training and hiring. Councilman Aleisio
moved to approve employment of Jory Tadlock as a police officer and Councilman Mathews
seconded. Motion passed 4/0.

Discussion was had on the MOU between the Town and the CCSD for the use of the gym at the
MTC. Councilman Claar motioned to sign the MOU contingent on the certificate of liability be
provided to the town before usage and Councilman Mathews seconded. Councilman
Mathews, Claar and Aloisio yay and Mayor Sproul nay.

Councilman Aloisio left meeting at 7:31 p.m.




Department Reports;

Clerk Schneider gave clerk’s report. She reported the Caselle training on December 12-14 for alt
clerks and Town Hall will be closed with emergency number posted on the door.

Discussion was had on giving the town employees gift certificate for a turkey or ham.
Councilman Claar motioned to give a$25 gift certificate to every employee from Diehl’s
contingent on approval from the town’s attorney and Councilman Mathews seconded.
Motion passed 3/0.

Chief Lundborg gave the police/emergency reports and dates he will be gone for training.
Nancy Feehan gave the Rec Board report and upcoming events.

Heath Turbiville gave the Engineer’s Report. Discussion was had on meeting with Lindsay
Patterson. A couple of options would be on January 11" at WAM or the SLIB meeting which
will be January 19™. Councilman Claar will plan to attend and possibly Mayor Sproul.

Director Allison gave the public work’s report. He presented information from Bobcat and Titan
on a new loader. Discussion was had on lease/purchase. Councilman Mathews stated the

town cannot bind future councils and to look at lease/purchase option so the option to return is
there,

No Fire ar EMS report
No new business

No open forum

With no further business, meeting was adjourned at 8:08 p.m.
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